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December 22,2014

Dear Editor

On behalf of me and other co-authors I guarantee the language level of presentation of our
manuscript ESt€ NO: 147L3 entitled "A Review on Immunosuppression in Liver
Transplantation". The two co-authors rather than I are native English speakers who revised the
manuscript. The final revision and edition was done carefully by the 2"d author who is a native
English speaking Professor.

Sincerely yours,

,Zrya-l, -/44r-Maryam Moini, MD,

Gastroenterohepatology Research Center,

Nemazee Hospital, ZandStreet, Shiraz, Iran

Email: dornam@hotmail.com


